
Co-designing new communication materials as part of the National Child Measurement Programme Quality Improvement Project.  

 

During the academic year 2022/23, the GP Care Group School Health Team, The Child Healthy Weight Team, and the council’s Healthy Children and families 

Public Health team worked together on a Quality Improvement project to review and improve the delivery of our local National Child Measurement 

Programme (NCMP).  

One of the objectives for this project was to co-produce a set of accessible, culturally inclusive, and de-stigmatising communication materials to improve 

parental engagement and response with the programme.  

What have we done: 

1. In collaboration with researchers at Queen’s Mary University, we developed a digital survey aimed at parents who participated in the 2021/22 NCMP 

to gather experience and feedback. 107 parents responded. 

 

2. In collaboration with the council Parental Engagement Team, we facilitated two codesign coffee mornings in schools using the council culturally 

appropriate communications and engagement toolkit. A total of 22 parents (17 mothers and 5 fathers) attended.  

 

What worked well: 

We were able to gather specific insight and feedback on the current materials including issues around language and wording which was deemed 

inappropriate and stigmatising. Parents also felt that the information and support offer was unsuitable and did not address the structural issues impacting 

on people’s ability to engage in a healthy lifestyle.  

Those activities influenced the re-design of the NCMP communication materials including*:  

• Simplification of the language and recognition of the complexity of weight to reduce feeling of personal responsibility and blame. 

• Audio translation of the pre-measurement letter to Bengali and Somali and simplification of the registration process for the online school health 

portal. 

• Information to support with the wider determinants of health including financial support, emotional health and wellbeing support, parental support 

etc.  



*A snapshot of the “before and after” letters can be found at the end of this document.  

 

What could be improved:  

 

• Facilitators of the codesign sessions were only fluent in English which impacted on the collection of views from parents who could not communicate 

in English.  

• Culturally trusted settings, and the use of alternative format to meet the needs of parents living with disabilities were not explore due to capacity 

and time constraints.  

• Parents with lived experience of receiving an “overweight letter” were not exclusively sampled and this implies that the views collated reflect those 

of parents who may be less concerned/impacted.  

• We were not able to provide parents compensation for their time and insight.  

• We were not able to go back to parents to hear feedback on the newly developed materials.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

Old pre-measurement letter  New pre-measurement letter  



 

 

 

Old Feedback letter  New Feedback letter  


